MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
Bridport on Monday 10 January 2011 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms S.J. Williams (in the Chair)
Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman
C.M. Ray


K.A. Day

D.G. Rickard

J.D. Hunt
PUBLIC FORUM

The following members of the public addressed the Committee in objection to application A8/2041 - Former Travis Perkins Trading Co Ltd St Andrews Road: Mr Simon Williams, Mr Mike Farmer, Mr Jim Bartram and Rita Turner. Mr James Mitchell, from Lidl, spoke in support, on behalf of the applicant.

The following members of the public addressed the Committee in objection to application A6/1973 - Kisem, North Mills Road: Mr Bob Close and Mr Richard Nicholls.
The Town Clerk reported written representatives with concerns relating to application A6/1973 - Kisem, North Mills Road from: Ms Bramah, Mrs Hymas and Mr & Mrs Grier.
70.
APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor C.D. Wild.
71.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 6 December 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

72.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
 
73.
PLANNING AND TREE APPLICATIONS


RESOLVED:

(1)
that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule A be 

forwarded to the District Council. 


(2)
that the amended plan received and listed for information under Schedule B 

be noted with the comments as set out.

74.
PLANNING AND TREE APPLICATION DECISIONS

The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 2312. 

The Town Clerk also reported the outcome of two appeal cases – 11/12 Diment Square, Diment Gardens and Land at Priory Lane (code for sustainable homes). Both appeals were dismissed.
RESOLVED: that the planning decisions be noted.
75.
WEST DORSET DISTRICT COUNCIL – REVIEW OF PARKING CHARGES 2011/12

Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2316.


The Committee considered the proposed changes to car parking charges from West Dorset District Council. It welcomed the freezing of the short stay charges, the introduction of a new one hour charge in West Bay Road (which would help people visiting the new play area) and the continuation of the removal of overnight charges.


However, it did have concerns about the level of increase of long stay charges and permits. It was reported that this could have an impact on people who worked in the town and it was asked if the District Council would consider some reduction for shop workers and whether the Chamber of Commerce would support this request. Members also had concerns at the level of expenditure to be ring fenced for obtaining park mark status on car parks and asked if more information could be provided on this scheme. It was asked if there would be improvements to the Football Club Car Park as part of the scheme.
RESOLVED: that West Dorset District Council be advised of the comments above in response to its review of parking charges 2011/2012.
76.
RESPONSE TO WINTER WEATHER - ROLE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2317.

Members thanked the Town Council staff for all their efforts during the bad weather before Christmas. It was noted that whilst it was not the responsibility of the Town Council, the outside staff had helped with gritting and been able to assist in a number of emergency cases. The Lengthsman had also helped in cases in Bothenhampton and Symondsbury. Members also noted that the District Council had helped with clearing footways when its staff was unable to collect refuse.

It was noted that discussions would be taking place between all the authorities to ensure a co-ordinated response and it was agreed that this matter and the location of grit bins should be discussed further at the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee.


RESOLVED: that the report be noted and this matter be considered further at the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee.
77.
CONCESSIONARY TRAVEL – CHANGES TO SCHEME


Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2318.

The Committee considered the proposed changes to the scheme and in particular the proposed removal of the additional concession for West Dorset, whereby the pass can be used at any time. It was also proposed to remove the use of travel vouchers/tokens which currently could be offered, instead of the concessions in areas without bus services.
The Committee felt that the additional concessions should remain. In particular, members commented on the use of the concessionary pass before 9.30am and after 11.00pm weekdays.
There were many examples of buses that started before 9.30am to come into town and there might be few if any alternative services. Also, it was often necessary to use the 31 bus from Bridport before 9.30am to travel to Dorset County Hospital for appointments. The impact on villages and the timings of local bus services needed to be considered and it was felt that the ability to use the pass outside the core hours of 9.30am – 11.00pm on weekdays should be retained. 
Whilst it was not within the scope of this consultation, members also asked if the County Council, when it took over responsibility for this service, could be asked to look at the options and possibilities of extending the concessionary scheme to young people, such as allowing people to donate their passes to young people if they were not needed. This had been raised previously by the Town Council and was still an issue that needed to be looked at.

It was noted that the deadline for responses was 14 January.

RESOLVED: that the Dorset County Council consultation on changes to the concessionary travel scheme be noted, with the comments as above.
.
78.
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING
There were no items to report.
79.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported that
1.
There would be a presentation to the Plans Committee in March by West Dorset District Council on the West Bay Traffic and Environmental Improvements.
2.
The proposed further variation to the Bridport Household Recycling Centre was to be presented to the Committee at its next meeting.

The meeting closed at 8.15 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 7 February 2011
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